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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








SEPTEMBER 30, 2016







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday,   September 7, 2016.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Linda Alwood called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  



Earl Matherne


Assumption



Jody Meche



St. Martin 
Absent: 

Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Tony German


CPRA
Steve Marrioneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson


Executive Director

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Kristy Jewell


Human Resources Analyst

Tiffany Weber


Accounting Technician

Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician 
                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he continued with the agenda.  
                                                                    * * * * *
The minutes of the prior board meeting were reviewed.  Commissioner Glen Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the August 3, 2016 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 






        * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that he has three requests for right of entry from the Corps of Engineers.  
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the right of entry request to perform annual maintenance surveys, stone repairs, and articulated concrete mattress repair work at numerous locations along the Mississippi River.  
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the right of entry request for levee resurfacing at the Old River Control Structure and locks.

Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the right of entry request for soil borings on the Mississippi River, West Bank Levee and Atchafalaya Levee.  

Mr. Tyson advised the board that the Corps of Engineers had repaired all but five slides before the recent rain event.  After the flooding we had at least six more added.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle suggested the Corps of Engineers contract this work out to private companies.  The board agreed this should be discussed with our Congressmen and state Legislators.  Commissioner Jody Meche suggested we ask the Corps to maintain a pool of from $10 - $15 million to take care of these slides as they occur.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to send a letter to our Congressmen and state Legislators to keep them informed of the situation, and ask for their assistance with the Corps of Engineers.
The annual maintenance inspection by the Corps will be held October 18-20, 2016.








        * * * * *

Mr. Tony German of CPRA had no report.  





        * * * * *

Commissioner Karen Jewell noted we should correct the minutes previously approved as there is a typographical error listing the Executive Committee on July 20, 2016 instead of July 27, 2016.  





        * * * * *

Mr. Steve Marionneaux gave the board an update on the legal matter pertaining to Whitewing and Shelf Energy.  He said he has been in communication with Shelf Energy but we will need to get a written memorandum of understanding as to how we will route the money back.  





        * * * * *

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Pamela Burleigh and unanimously carried to approve the professional service agreements for CPA, Legal Counsel, Stenographer, Janitorial Services, Computer/I.T. Services, HVAC System Maintenance and Copy Machine Maintenance.





        * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

